
 
 

 

Annual Report 2024 
 

Projects in Cameroon 

In 2024, in partnership with LiveBuild, we continued to establish a community owned, business 
operated water system in 7 communities around Buea Town. This project is implemented by 
Humaniforest’ founding partners in Cameroon, CED and FAHP. Humaniforest Netherlands, with 
LiveBuild, raises the required funds among others in partnership with EARTH Water, Wilde 
Ganzen and two private foundations. In 2024 we finished the construction work of the project 
and connected all communities to the pipeline network.  

In 2024 most of our focus went to the Tiko Health Program. End of 2022 this Tiko Health Program 
was launched including access to clean water and prevention of malaria with an invention 
called ‘EaveTubes’. EaveTubes is a product that is installed just under the roof in houses to 
prevent mosquitoes from transferring malaria parasites from one person to another. End of 2024 
a major setback hit the implementation of EaveTubes. After many successful tests in several 
African countries, recent trials in Ivory Coast and Uganda gave less positive results than 
expected. Because of this EaveTubes will need further research and development, specifically of 
the powder that is used in West-African countries with high resistant mosquitoes. This 
development forced us to stop the Ethical Clearance procedure in Cameroon to obtain 
permission to import and use EaveTubes in the Tiko Health Program. Therefore the EaveTubes 
program has been suspended.  

Together with Achmea Foundation we will continue with the water project in Likomba as part of 
the Tiko Health Program. In the future we will seek opportunities to support more communities 
in the Tiko region with water. 

Finance 

Our annual overhead expenses are as low as € 170,- (mainly banking costs). We received 
€ 30,000.- of project contributions. We had € 31,676.- in project expenses, of which € 30,000.- 
directly went to project partners in Cameroon. Due to the setback with EaveTubes, our project 
reservations have diminished in 2023 and 2024. We invested quite a lot of our own means (in 
time and money) in the preparation of this project. 

Forecast 2025 

In 2025, the Likomba water project will continue within the Tiko Health Program. This project 
involves new construction and partial renovation of an outdated system. In the future we will 
seek opportunities to support more communities in the Tiko region with water. 

We are also preparing a Cassava processing project, a social enterprise in which we generate 
work and income for vulnerable women (mostly young mothers). 


